
For households that have received a Notification of Payment (postcard) 

In principle, you do not need to complete any other procedures. 

We will complete procedures to transfer the payment around January 31, 2024 to the 

bank account listed on the Notification of Payment. 

*We have sent a Notification of Payment crimp-type postcard in mid-January 2024 to 

the heads of households applicable for the following remittances. 

 

 

Households Applicable for Remittances 
Households that were exempt from resident tax for FY2023, and who have received 

FY2023 Setagaya City Priority Benefits Payment to Pay for Soaring Prices (30,000 

yen). 

*Not including households that experienced a change in their family structure and/or 

their tax status, households that used a representative to receive payments, etc. 

Requirements for Households to Receive Payment 
(1) Must be registered as a resident of Setagaya City as of December 1, 2023. 

(2) All members of the household must be exempt from paying resident tax per capita 

for FY2023. (Resident tax for FY2023 is applied to income received between January 

and December 2022.) 

(3) The household is not composed only of dependent relatives of persons paying 

resident tax per capita or similar persons. 

(4) No member of the household has reported that they are exempt from resident tax in 

accordance with tax treaties. 

(5) No member of the household has already received similar benefits (70,000 yen) 

from other municipalities as the head of household. 

 

If your household has received a Notification of Payment (postcard) in mid-January but 

meets any of the following situations, please contact the Specialized Hotline. 

 

◦If you do not meet the Requirements for Households to Receive Payment 

(You are not applicable to receive payments. Please contact us as we will need to cancel 

the transfer.) 

◦If you need to change the transfer bank account listed on the Notification of Payment 

(We will need to change the account information, so it will take time to prepare the 

bank transfer.) 

◦If you wish to decline receiving the benefits payment 

(Please contact us as we will need to cancel the transfer.) 

Deadline for Submission: 12:00 on Monday, January 22, 2024 

 

[Setagaya City Priority Support Benefits Hotline] 

TEL: 03-6738-9207 

Reception hours: Mon. to Fri. 08:30~17:15 (except on national holidays) 

 


